News: Issue 10 - July 2024



Fairholme Primary School

'We believe we can achieve'

A message from Mrs Harris our Headteacher: And just like that the year is nearly over...what a wonderful year it has been, full of magic, madness and memory making! I have thoroughly enjoyed my first year as the Headteacher of our school and I am already looking forward to next year and seeing what we can all achieve working together. We are so proud of the children and how well they have lived out our school values, challenged themselves and grown in confidence and self-belief.



We are incredibly lucky, that everyone who works at our school goes above and beyond to provide the very best opportunities that they can do for your children. We are fortunate to have the most brilliant, hardworking, and dedicated teachers and support staff in our school. They work tirelessly to get to know the children they work with, to understand them, to work out how they learn best, to have fun with them and to support them to achieve their goals and be proud of themselves. I am very grateful to work alongside the staff day after day and to see the difference they make.

This year we are saying farewell and good luck to some staff, who have been a great part of our school, and we wish them lots of luck with the next chapter in their careers.

- Recently Miss Benn and her family have relocated, and after 17 years at Fairholme Miss Benn is moving to a new school, to be closer to her new home. We are very grateful to Miss Benn for all the hours of hard work she has given to our school, and we wish her lots of luck in her new school.
- Miss Glenister is also moving on and is taking on a new challenge and promotion with her new role. We know she will be fantastic in her next role, and we will miss her at Fairholme.
- Miss Carvalho has been travelling a long way to work at Fairholme for the past 7 years and has now decided it is time to move to a school closer to her family home. Miss Carvalho is a wonderful Reception teacher, and we are grateful for all the hard work she has put into Reception.
- Mrs Lally has been at Fairholme for 12 years and is moving to a school in a different borough and she will be teaching Year 1. Mrs Lally has made such a difference to many children at Fairholme and has taught from Year 5 to Reception! We will really miss her next year.
- Mrs Vakada is a Learning Support Practitioner in Year 1 and has been a wonderful support to the children who she has supported with their learning. Mrs Vakada is moving on to a promotion in a new school, we are very excited for her and know that she will be brilliant.
- Ms Maycock will be leaving us at the end of this year, she has been a Learning Support Practitioner across all of Key Stage 2 and has worked with many different children. Ms Maycock has been a super LSP and we wish her lots of luck with the next chapter in her career.
- Miss Ibrihimi is also a Learning Support Practitioner in Year 1, and we are very grateful for her hard work over the past two years. The children will miss her.
- Coach Kudsai works for 'Sports4kids' and is a talented Sports Coach, he has decided that now is the time for him to leave his company and start his next chapter. The children are so fond of Kudsai, and he has been a superb coach!
- Nina and Jonathan are also moving on this year. Nina and Jonathan are highly skilled and talented athletes who have been great role models for our children in the sporting world. They have worked mostly with KS2 children and supported them with entering a range of competitions.

Whilst we are sad to be saying farewell and good luck to these staff, we also have some exciting plans to be looking forward to for next year. Some of which include welcoming three new teachers:

- Mr Horry a new Year Group Leader, who will be joining us in September
- Miss Dias who will be joining us in Reception in September
- Miss Smedley will be joining us in Key stage 2

From September, we are also going to work alongside a new sports company called, 'Conquest' which we are very excited about.

Next week on Wednesday 17th July, the children will spend the morning with their new class teachers and will bring home a slip for you, telling you who their new teacher is.

News: Issue 10 - July 2024





London Borough SPORT IMPACT HAF CAMPS



FREE HOLIDAY AND FOOD ACTIVITIES CAMPS FOR 5 - 12 YEAR OLDS



10 DAYS OF CAMP



HEALTHY MEALS PROVIDED



FUN GAMES & EXERCISES

- FREE TO ATTEND FOR CHILDREN ELIGIBLE FOR (V) FREE SCHOOL MEALS. PAID SPACES AVAILABLE
- SUITABLE FOR BOYS/GIRLS OF ALL ABILITIES



FAIRHOLME PRIMARY SCHOOL



WHERE

FAIRHOLME PRIMARY. PEACOCK AVENUE, FELTHAM. **TW14 8ET**

WHEN

WEEK 1

MONDAY 29TH JULY - FRIDAY 2ND AUGUST

6-12 YEAR OLDS

TIMES

AGES

9:00AM - 3:30PM

WEEK 2 MONDAY 5TH AUGUST - FRIDAY 9TH AUGUST





PLEASE NOTE:

PARENTS MUST BOOK BEFORE ATTENDING. FULL WEEK OR INDIVIDUAL DAY BOOKINGS ARE AVAILABLE.



FREE BOOKINGS MADE VIA THE HOLIDAY ACTIVITIES WEBSITE.





PAID BOOKING VIA CLASS4KIDS

CONTACT IURI ON 07875529306 OR IURI@SPORTIMPACT.CO.UK FOR MORE INFORMATION

Respect Honesty Responsibility Kindness Self-belief Aspiration

News: Issue 10 – July 2024

